MONTGOMERY COUNTY COUNCIL
ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND

January 9, 2014

Dear Interested Party,

On September 20, 2013, the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission
(M-NCPPC) transmitted its Planning Board Draft of the White Oak Science Gateway Master
Plan to the County Council.

Subsequent to advertising the public hearing, however, the Council asked the Planning
Board to continue working on the Plan, to further address transportation issues.

On December 20, 2013, the Planning Board submitted revisions to its initial Planning
Board Draft. The Council has scheduled a second public hearing on the revised Planning Board
Draft of the White Oak Science Gateway Master Plan on February 4, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. If you
are interested in testifying at the public hearing, and to confirm the location, please call
(240) 777-7803.

Copies of the Planning Board Draft of the White Oak Science Gateway Master Plan and
the revisions can be downloaded at the following website:

http://www.montgomeryplanning.org/community/wos

Reference copies are also available at the Information Desk at the Maryland-National Capital
Park and Planning Commission. Please telephone Nancy Sturgeon, Planner Coordinator,
M-NCPPC, at (301) 495-1308 for further information.

If you wish to comment on the Plan and will not be testifying at the public hearing, please
submit any written comments or recommendations no later than February 7, 2014. Written
testimony is given the same attention as oral testimony. Comments should be sent to
county.council@montgomerycountymd.gov or to:

Craig Rice, President
Montgomery County Council
100 Maryland Avenue
Rockville, Maryland 20850

If you have any questions regarding the Planning Board Draft of the White Oak Science
Gateway Sector Plan or the public hearing, please do not hesitate to call Marlene Michaelson of
our staff at (240) 777-7900.
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